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TOWN OF VALDESE 
ANNUAL COUNCIL/DEPARTMENT HEAD BUDGET RETREAT 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23, 2022 & THURSDAY, MARCH 24, 2022 
 
The Valdese Town Council met on Wednesday, March 23, 2022 and Thursday, March 24, 2022, 9:00 a.m., for the 
Annual Budget Retreat, Old Rock School, Waldensian Room, 400 Main Street West, Valdese, North Carolina.  The 
following members were present: Mayor Charles Watts, Councilwoman Frances Hildebran, Councilman Keith Ogle, 
Councilwoman Rexanna Lowman, Councilman J. Andrew Thompson, and Councilman Paul Mears. Also present: Town 
Manager Seth Eckard, Town Clerk Jessica Lail, and all Department Heads. 
 
Absent:  None 
 
A quorum was present; however, no action was taken. 
  
DAY 1 – MARCH 23, 2022 
 
CALL TO ORDER At 9:00 a.m., Mayor Watts opened the meeting with an invocation and led in the Pledge of Allegiance 
to the Flag. Mayor Watts welcomed everyone and thanked the Department Heads for all the hard work they had 
completed on the Budget Retreat.  Mayor Watts shared that we have a high level of service for our citizens, thanks to 
the Council, Department Heads, and employees. Mayor Watts encouraged everyone to continue their forward-thinking.   
 
FINANCE DEPARTMENT Finance Director Bo Weichel provided an overview of the Town’s fund balance, major 
revenues and projections, debt services, and budget challenges. Mr. Weichel shared that the total fund balance for last 
year was $5,286,477.  The unassigned fund balance was in the amount of $4,299,677, with a 93% fund balance 
percentage.  Mr. Weichel shared this was an increase of $775,240 or 20% of expenditures. Mr. Weichel shared that it 
jumped up because we shut down some of the facilities due to the COVID pandemic. Mr. Weichel shared that we have 
a healthy fund balance. Mr. Weichel shared that on the Water & Sewer side, the unrestricted balance was $1,678,904 
with 32% of expenditures. The general fund’s operating debt ratio is 4.15%, and the debt is 7.49% in the Utility Fund. 
Mr. Weichel identified challenges for the upcoming year, with one being the increase of the Town portion of retirement 
moving from 11.43% to 12.16%, which is state-mandated.  Mr. Weichel shared that we are unsure of the health insurance 
rates yet but should have those numbers soon.   
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POLICE DEPARTMENT Police Chief Jack Moss shared the Police Department accomplishments for FY 21-22 and 
identified objectives for FY 22-23. Chief Moss feels that the new Code Enforcement/Animal Control Officer has been a 
success and is cleaning up the Town.  Chief Moss shared that the Police Department responded to 2,284 calls last year 
and expect this year to be more due to the pandemic lifting. Chief Moss shared that it is harder to find employees, and 
Officers are making more money in the private sector.  
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PLANNING DEPARTMENT Planning Director Larry Johnson provided an overview of zoning permits, housing 
development updates, items the Planning Board is currently working on, and budget requests.  Mr. Johnson shared that 
the Planning Department and Planning Board has a big project coming working on re-zoning the Downtown Business 
Corridor.  
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FIRE DEPARTMENT Fire Chief Greg Stafford shared departmental accomplishments.  Chief Stafford also provided an 
overview of calls and activities throughout FY 21-22 at the Fire Department.  Chief Stafford discussed the upcoming 
purchase of Viper Radios and explained how the radios are one of the most important pieces of equipment they carry. 
In addition, Chief Stafford informed Council of all the existing programs the Fire Department is involved in. 
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PARKS & RECREATION Parks and Recreation Director David Andersen shared with Council that the COVID pandemic 
hit the Recreation Department hard, and they are working on returning to normal.  Mr. Andersen gave an overview of 
the services available and a few events that the Recreation Center is bringing back.  Mr. Andersen reviewed some 
successes this year, from the swim team to Lakeside Park additions.  In addition, Mr. Andersen shared budget highlights 
and CIP projects for FY 22-23, including improvements to the Community Center locker room and purchasing a new 
lawnmower.  
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COMMUNITY AFFAIRS Community Affairs Director Morrissa Angi shared the annual statistics, showing an increase 
since 2019.  Ms. Angi informed Council of the many projects and renovations that Community Affairs completed this 
year. Ms. Angi updated Council on Community Affairs CIP.  Ms. Angi shared new ideas on improving downtown, including 
a front lawn at the Old Rock School for future events, an outdoor patio seating area, and new welcome to Valdese signs.  
Ms. Angi said these were just ideas for the future.  Councilwoman Hildebran suggested buying new flags on the light 
poles with more color.  The Town Council discussed improving the Town’s Christmas lights that added more color. 
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PUBLIC WORKS Public Services Director Greg Padgett and Assistant Public Works Director Allen Hudson gave an 
overview of the services provided by Public Works.  Mr. Hudson shared plans of repairing the previous wash bay, which 
is larger and would prevent washing vehicles inside the shop.  Mr. Hudson and Mr. Padgett discussed the extra trash 
they have to pick up around town.  The excess trash is due to citizens overflowing their trash bins.  Council discussed 
ways to improve the process.  Mr. Padgett recommended a $50.00 charge to citizens who have construction debris to 
be picked up and a $2.00 increase to the recycling fee. Mr. Padgett also shared that staff would be having a paving 
assessment completed this year.  Mr. Padgett would like to see the sidewalks assessed in the near future to meet ADA 
compliance and complete repairs. 
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At 4:30 p.m., Mayor Watts closed the meeting and contiuned it to Day 2. 
 
DAY 2 CONTINUED – MARCH 24, 2022 
 
Finance Director Bo Weichel shared the proposed ten-year General Fund Capital Improvement Plan. 
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UTILITY DEPARTMENTS Public Services Director Greg Padgett provided a presentation on recent accomplishments 
and challenges at the Wastewater and Water Treatment Plants.  Mr. Padgett identified various projects that have been 
completed.  
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CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PLAN WATER & SEWER RATE STUDY R.J. Mozeley with McGill Associates provided 
updates on recent accomplishments, current projects, upcoming projects and presented the Water and Sewer Utility 
Fund Capital Improvement Plan. Mr. Mozeley explained to Council that the CIP list items are either for a regulatory 
requirement, viability as if the equipment will stay running, efficiency, and is their growth needing to expand.  These are 
the four categories that everything on the CIP list has to fit in. Mr. Mozeley discussed a few highlights over the next ten 
years.  
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Dale Schepers with McGill Associates provided an overview of the Water and Sewer Utility Fund Summary Financial 
Analysis and Funding Awards Summary.  Mr. Schepers noted a graph that shows projected debt services and cash 
financed CIP over the next several years, and the amounts continue to climb.  Mr. Schepers explained that an increase 
in water and sewer rates would need to occur.  Mr. Scheper reminded Council that the numbers are made on 
assumptions and adjustments would be made in the 10-year plan.  
 
Mr. Mozeley shared the current and proposed water and sewer rates based on the projected numbers. Mr. Mozeley 
recommends a 4% residential increase, 4% for wholesale, and a 5% increase for commercial and industrial increase for 
this coming year. The sewer increase would be 4% across the board.  
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ADJOURNMENT:  At 12:17 p.m., there being no further business to come before Council, Councilwoman Lowman made 
a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilwoman Hildebran.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
The next meeting is a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, April 4, 2022, 6:00 p.m., Valdese Town Hall. 
 



March 23 & 24, 2022, MB#31 

830 
 

____________________________               __________________________________ 
                  Town Clerk                                                                            Mayor 
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